
 

Capital Subcommittee  

Minutes of the Meeting 

January 31, 2018 
 

Members present: Town Councilors Matthew Kelly,  Robert Dellorco, Deborah Pellegri, Patrick Casey 

 

Also present:  Town Administrator Jeffrey Nutting, Deputy Town Administrator Jamie Hellen, Town Department of 

Public Works Director Brutus Cantoreggi, Police Chief Thomas Lynch, Fire Chief Gary McCarraher and Town Clerk 

Teresa Burr. 

 

The meeting was called to order at 5:30pm. 

 

Conservation Commission - $25,000 Jamie gave an overview of the request from the Conservation Commission to 

make improvements to the Delcarte Recreation area.  The request is part of a multi-year plan as a result of a study 

recently completed by the Mass Audubon.  These funds will be used for trail improvements and invasive species 

removal. 

Town Clerk - $85,000 Voting Tabulators and Electronic Poll Pads – She explained the request will provide for all new 

voting tabulators and electronic check in at the polls.  The current system is old and out of date and will not be 

supported in the next couple of years. 

Fire Department- Ambulance $325,000 – Other Equipment and Supplies $167,500 

The Fire Chief requested the replacement of an Ambulance in accordance with the schedule and to keep the old 

ambulance as a second backup. 

Chief McCarraher also is looking for various equipment as outlined in the attached memo.  Replacement protective 

clothing on rotating basis, replacement of hose, new tools ns equipment for the fire engine and a radio repeater for 

better coverage at the north end of town. 

Police Department – New Police Vehicles $171,000 – this will replace three vehicles.  Chief Lynch explained they 

would usually get four but will get by with three this year.  $38,000 for various equipment including Body Armor 

required by the Collective Bargaining agreement, some Tasers and a new finger print machine. 

DPW – The request as outlined on the attached ($305,000) The Director stated the first two items are to replace the 

Large and small dump truck, and the last two, a cold planner and paver will increase efficiency of the crews. 

Water Department - This will continue the replacement of water meters $200,000 and replacement of two trucks for 

$205,000. 

Jamie reviewed the requests for the OPEB, and the two Stabilization account requests. 

Motion by Matt second by Patrick to approve the Capital plan as outlined and attached  

Vote 4-0 

Motioned by Matthew Kelly to adjourn. Second by Patrick Casey. Vote 4-0 

Meeting adjourned at 6:20 pm  

Respectfully  

Submitted by:  Town Administrator Jeffrey Nutting 
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